
 

ARROWHEAD UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION TRAINING WORKSHOP 

DECEMBER 8, 2021 MINUTES 
 
 
Members present: Kent Rice, Sue Schultz, Craig Thompson, Darrell Beneker, Donna Beringer, 
Amy Hemmer, Tim Langer, Chris Farris, Kim Schubert 
Administration present: Laura Myrah 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Rice at 6:31 p.m. in the district office board room. 
 
Ms. Myrah distributed the results from the WASB Board Development Self Assessment survey.  
The board reviewed the results. Ms. Myrah is working to secure a consultant to facilitate the 
discussion and will work on scheduling a date in January.  
 
Ms. Myrah asked for direction on the January workshop. The board provided feedback on topics 
for the workshop and discussed their goals. Once the consultant is obtained, Ms. Myrah will draft 
a plan for the 2-3 hour session for advanced review by the board.  Relevant policies related to the 
board functions and responsibilities will be provided to the consultant prior to the workshop. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate McGraw 
Recording Secretary 
 ____________________ 
 Susan M. Schultz, Clerk 


